## Mayor Cole,

I have thoroughly enjoyed my time as Chief of Police for the Town of Fulton. I wanted to establish a community policing concept with positive interactions with the public and high visibility patrol. I also wanted to improve the calls for service and the quality of investigations. I put in long dedicated hours to see these goals achieved.

I plan to resign as the Chief of Police to take a position in the private sector. My last day will be August 8, 2023.

I appreciate the opportunity Fulton has provided me. I gave the community my best every day I came to work.

Respectfully,

John Harrell

Chief of Police

Town of Fulton

